COUNCIL MEETING

                             December 14, 1999

The meeting was opened at 7:35 p.m., with a short study of Psalm 9.=20

Present were Pastor Crown,  Shawn Leonard

(presiding), Vicar Walker, Vic Hesterman, Steve Cwirla,=20

Burt Endsley, John Bock, Michele Price, Rudy Schroeter,

and Tony Brown.

The minutes of the meeting of November 9 were read and approved.

Vic proposed a workday for January 15 or 22. Burt suggested that=20

an alternate day be named in case of rain. It was

agreed that the work day should be announced for January 15, at=20

9.30, or January 22 if it rains on the 15th. Vic

said he was trying to get a quote for tree trimming. Burt said=20

it would save money if the trimming could be done

in the week before the work day, so that the branches could=20

be cleared up and hauled away by our own labor.

Rudy brought a request from Boy Scout Troop 57, that they=20

might use the Fellowship Hall on Wednesday evenings

from time to time. He said they seemed like a very responsible=20

group.John Bock brought up the Hotel de Zink. This

would probably rule it out for January. Someone asked about=20

insurance. Burt said the Boy Scouts carry very

complete insurance. Rudy said Troop 57 would like to do some=20

work in exchange for using the hall. Burt said the

Scouts should be able to get, at no cost, a certificate of=20

insurance from the insurance company, naming Trinity

specifically as covered. Vic wondered if there might be a=20

small fee, to cover the cost of heating. Rudy said maybe.

Burt pointed out that the work they might do would be much=20

more valuable than a small fee.

A motion was passed unanimously, that Trinity allow Boy Scout=20

Troop 57 to use the Fellowship

Hall on Wednesday evenings, after giving advance notice to=20

Cynthia, and provided there was no

conflict with another user. The Scouts would do some sort=20

of work for Trinity in exchange.

Rudy reported that the Computer/Telecom Committee was=20

waiting for a recommendation about money. The

committee members couldn't all get together until=20

January. Burt said Donn Parker had noted that Windows 2000

wouldn't be available until March, though it would be=20

nice to get it bundled with the new computers. There was

some discussion about urgency, including the question=20

of whether $70 should be spent on a new cartridge for the

existing printer. Nothing seemed to get decided, but=20

Vic urged the committee to hurry. Someone pointed out that

a motion had been passed in October, asking the committee=20

to spend not more than $5,000 for the two computers

and their accessories.

Pastor Crown gave his report:

Two new members were to be received on Sunday.

He asked if anyone had heard any details about the upcoming=20

Hotel de Zink. Rudy said Erika Krugler had all the

details, and was generally on top of it.

Regarding needy persons who sometimes offer to work, he=20

suggested that the Elders fix a time, say once a month,

when there would be supervision and they could work for=20

pay. Vic said that if work days were held routinely, for

instance the third Saturday of each month, such help=20

for the needy could be coordinated with that. Pastor Crown

said he would like to turn the question over to the=20

Board of Missions and Evangelism. Shawn observed from the

Chair that nobody from that Board was present.

Pastor Crown, Steve Cwirla, and Jim Bartlett had met=20

and planned to put an article on the budget for 2000 in the

Trinity Times.

The Wang Scholarship funds for the current academic=20

year would be disbursed as soon as possible; we had to find

out the mechanics of paying the money to each of the=20

colleges involved. Formal applications had been unnecessary

this year, as there were only three possible candidates.

There had been complaints about the bricks in the=20

sidewalk between the sacristy and the kitchen. The Maintenance

Committee should do something. Burt said they would=20

do their best on the work day. There was a discussion of

the conflict between sidewalks and tree-roots.

Pastor Crown would like the Council to give some direction=20

to the Anniversary Committee. He thought that rather

than having, say, an elaborate banquet, we should=20

make a commemorative donation to some outside cause. For

instance, the Circuit is going to propose starting a=20

church in Half Moon Bay =C4 that will need financial help.

There was a little discussion of ways to celebrate.=20

A motion was passed unanimously, that the Council

recommended to the Anniversary Committee that the=20

celebration of the 75th anniversary in 2000

be inexpensive, so that a significant contribution=20

to missions can be made.

Pastor Crown hoped to have a planning meeting by=20

March =C4 but this was contingent on the boards having set their

own goals by February. Vic suggested that the Council=20

send a short letter to each board, urging it to do this. A

motion was passed unanimously, authorizing the President to=20

send a short letter, in the name of

the Council, to each Board, asking it to decide on its=20

goals by February. There was some discussion

about whether each Board should set its own goals,=20

or should suggest goals for the whole congregation, in hopes

that the Boards might get together on a few goals,=20

rather than severally creating a total list that was beyond the

capacity of the active members.

Shawn brought out some brochures about a trip to=20

Oberammergau for the decennial Passion Play. Pastor Coyne of

Bethany Church in Menlo Park is going to lead a=20

group. Pastor Crown suggested that s short announcement be put

in the Trinity Times.

Burt said he was hoping to get Mrs. Ikonomedes to begin=20

overseeing a nursery during Sunday service, in the new

year. Michele pointed out that the time between the two=20

Sunday services, because of the Bible study, might be an

even better time than the 11-o'clock service to have a=20

nursery available. Burt said he would discuss it with Mrs.

Ikonomedes. There was a discussion of the whole problem.=20

Burt said he hoped that once a nursery began to operate,

during one period or the other, volunteers would come=20

forward and allow it to be extended.

At 9:09, Shawn invited a motion to adjourn, which was=20

passed unanimously, and the meeting ended with a prayer.

     Respectfully submitted,

     A.F.R.Brown, Secretary

